iavointiiavevo

Knox & District Hoodworkers Club Inc.

45 Glenfern Road **Ferntree Gully 3156**

Web Site: http://www.alchester.com.au/kdwc | October 1998

he Month of October heralds the start of another year . Our Annual General Meeting on Wednesday, 7th October is the time when we elect our Officers for the coming year. If you wish to register a vote during those Elections then you must of course be a Financial Member, as stated in the September Newsletter.

On Wednesday, 26th August, we had a Club Outing, a visit to 'Carb-I-Tool' in Moorabbin, a firm well known for manufacturing Router Bits. It was unanimously agreed, a highly successful evening, attended by some 40 Members, who were very impressed with the 'State of the Art' manufacturing processes. An opportunity to purchase items from the vast range of their goods available, at specially reduced prices, was eagerly snapped up by our Members. On behalf of the Club I thank the Management and Staff of Carb-I-Tool for their time and hospitality on the evening. I also thank

our own Tom Coghlan for organising and making the visit possible, and also Paul Phillips, who arranged the use of the Knox Council Coach for the evening which made the journey there and back so much more pleasant.

We have had a very busy year all round which tells me that the Club is alive and well.Our Membership has grown steadily to 138 which also is a very good sign. This month highlights a Special Occasion in the Club's affairs, the 10th Anniversary of the Foundation of the Club and we are planning a celebration of this event for Sunday, 18th October from 12 Noon. Invitations to attend have been posted to all Past and Present Members to join us on the day to celebrate this Milestone.

The Stringybark Festival will be held on Saturday, 24th and Sunday,25th October at Rowville and we have again Committed the Club Members to participating, running our popular Stall,

(Continued on Back Page)

End of Financial Year Please Note! Membership Fees for year 1998/9 are now due.

Executives Committee 1997/8

General Meetings

1st Wednesday of each Month, commencing at 7.30 pm

Workshop Hours

Monday 6.30 pm - 8.30 pm
Tuesday 10.30 am - 3.00 pm
6.30 pm - 8.30 pm

Wednesday 10.30 am - 3.00 pm
6.30 pm - 8.30 pm

Thursday 10.30 am - 3.00 pm
Thursday 10.30 am - 3.00 pm
Friday 6.30 pm - 8.30 pm

Paddy McCann
Paul Phillips
Bruce Allen

Peter Sleeman
David Howell
Paul Aminde
Bruce Allen

Telephone Numbers

 David Howell
 9 874 6757
 Fred Moore
 9 758 2207

 Bruce Allen
 9 754 5774
 Paul Aminde
 9 758 1733

 Paul Phillips
 9 762 3829
 Paddy McCann
 9 801 0704

 Peter Sleeman
 9 758 1390

Stringybark Festival 1998 Saturday, 24th October and Sunday, 25th October

October

Sun Sat Thu Fri Mon Tue Wed 2 P = Pension Day V = Veteran's Pension Day р 8 10 6 V **Timber & Working With Wood Show Melbourne Exhibition Centre 15** 16 17 14 18 p 10th Anniversary Open Day 20 21 22 23 24 25 Stringybark V **Festival 26 27 28 29 30** Wood & all Committee p that Jazz Meeting Wangaratta

including the Kids Corner and the Rocking Horse Raffle. We are taking this opportunity to send all Members a book of 10 Raffle Tickets, giving Members, their family and friends the opportunity to participate in this Raffle. If you are unable to sell all the tickets, please return your full or part empty book to a Member of the Committee before the date of the Festival. We also urge all Members who have time available, to assist, on either or both days of the Festival. This is one of our major Community and

Fund Raising Events for the year and your support will be very much appreciated.

I look forward to meeting as many of you as possible at the upcoming Events and to coin a phrase, "Ask not what Your Club can do for you, but what you can do for your Club."

> Paddy McCana President